
Granada Hills North Neighborhood Council 
Public Safety Meeting, 6 April 2009 Minutes 

 
 

 1. Meeting called to order by chairman, at 6:01 PM  
  
 Members present: 
 Michael Greenwald, Chair, Bill Hopkins, Ralph Kroy, Art Malone, Ray Pollack, and Robert 

Ricketts 
  
 2. Public comments:  None 
 

3. Knollwood Shopping Center signal: The costs are being covered by the city and the “stimulus 
package” The project has gone out for bid and the selection is to be made from the responding 
contractors. 

 
 4. The wait time shortening of the light at Sesnon and Balboa is being reviewed and handled by 
 DOT, Randy Tanijiri. 
 

5. A review of the DOT Balboa Traffic Study is being requested.  The attached motion to 
GHNNC was made by Ray Pollack and seconded by Robert Ricketts.  The motion was passed 
unanimously. 

 
 6. Discussion and possible motion on speed limit signs on Sesnon and Longacre.  The issue was 
 tabled for further review and discussion at the next meeting. 
  
 7. Review the progress on tree trimming at Mayerling and Rexbon.  A real safety problem as 
 the trees are causing the vehicles to go on the wrong side of the road to pass the trees.  Mike to 
 again call Street Services. 
 
 8. Discussion and possible motion on street safety of Zelzah north of Rinaldi.  Table for review 
 by committee and discussion and action at the next meeting. Part of Zelzah is a private road 
 connected by public road.  There is a meeting planned by the group on Tuesday, April 7th  at 5 
 PM, at Zelzah Park, to review the road status.  
 
 9. Committee comments: 
    1.  There are speeding and stop street violations on Goya at Van Gogh and Titian Avenues. 

Ralph to confirm probable times of most occurrences and possibly get information on the 
main offender. 
2. Discussion of the chlorine storage and handling at the MWD/DWP facility.               
There is a meeting and tour in the planning stages, timing TBD in reference to this issue. 

 10. Adjourn at 7:45 PM ? 
 
 Ralph Kroy, acting secretary 


